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Juniper Green Community Council

Minutes of the meeting held in the Committee Room at JG Village Hall, Baberton Avenue on Tuesday 25th November 2014 starting at 7pm.

Attendees: Richard Watt, Neil Ingram, Cliff Beevers, Norma McGeever, Helen Ogg, Vic Stewart, Anne Wimberley, PC A Murdoch, Councillor Dominic Heslop.

Visitors: Ursula Fearn (the new owner of the police box in Juniper Green) and Jim Ferguson.
1. Apologies – Ingrid Donaldson, Gordon Miller, Ian Gilmour, Ken Davies, Russell Salton, Susan Perriss and Councillors Bill and Ricky Henderson.
2. Minutes of October 28th Meeting and Matters Arising 

The minutes were accepted as a true record.  
Item 2: Transport Scotland --- Helen had not received a reply from Transport Scotland but would pursue the matter with them.  Action Helen 

Item 5.4: Writing re problems in BM Wynd at school arrival and departure times.  It had been unclear to whom our letter of concern should go.  The convenor of the committee is Councillor Hinds, so Neil said he would write on behalf of the residents of BM Wynd.  Action Neil 
Item 5.5: Currie fireworks display: Cliff had written to our councillors in support of a more sensitive licensing policy re community events. Dominic had investigated the increase in licence fee for Currie fireworks and the cost of licensing community events in general. It was important to distinguish between commercial rates and community rates. A deciding factor was the number of people attending an event. The Scottish government had changed the law on events which meant that CEC had no authority to decide the legal position, though the licensing committee could consider the possibility of giving a discount for particular events. However, the same rules had to be applied across the city, and the Currie fireworks case was made more complicated by there being a charge for entry. Because of cutbacks to the council budget there were no longer the funds to enable the Council to support events. It was agreed that JGCC would like to see common sense prevail in allowing Currie fireworks to continue. The secretary would write to the Chair of the Regulatory Committee, Councillor Gavin Barrie, to express JGCC’s concerns before February 2015. Action: Richard
 3.  Reports and recent meetings 

          3.1  Secretary: Richard reported that there were no licensing issues for November.

3.2  Treasurer: Cliff circulated the treasurer’s report on Ken’s behalf as he had been unable to attend the meeting.  There had been no expenses on the no. 1 account where the figure of £833.35 had been increased by donations from PNP for the BM History Project and £250 from C&B News for the expenses arising from the “Meet Your Politicians” event to be held on 8 December.  In the community fund we had received £72.50 from the October market and £6.36 for sales of Fair Trade goods in September and £146 for further BM History book sales, giving a total of £5032.66. Beyond the report Russell had passed on £6.87 for the Fair Trade stall takings in October and Nick had given us a cheque for £65 for the November market.  Russell had also reported since Saturday that he expected around £7 again from the One World Shop. 
3.3  Monthly local planning matters: Neil had circulated his report previously. CEC’s acknowledgement of representations about LDP2 was proceeding very slowly. He had seen the plans presented in Currie by Wallace Land for 1500 houses and a primary school at “Riccarton Village” which was not in the LDP, but had been put forward by the developer as preferable to Murray Estates’ proposal for the land east of Milburn Tower. He believed Wallace Land were too late with their application for inclusion in the LDP, or to be considered as an alternative to the Murray proposals. Also in Currie, Cruden’s plans for housing at the former Curriehill School would soon go before the Planning Committee.
In Juniper Green an application had been made to convert the former Hockey Scotland premises into two shops. 
The Roads Department were planning to resurface Baberton Avenue from the Juniper Park Road junction to the Lucas Gardens entrance.

Complaints had been received from the public about the lack of lighting on Baberton Loan. Domenic Tedesco had indicated he would provide a light if the local authority would supply a lamp post. 
3.4  Meetings: Helen had attended a meeting of the Neighbourhood Safety Committee on 3 November where the new Pentlands Local Community Plan for 2014 had been discussed. It seemed rather general and to be merely indicative in setting priorities. Helen raised the complaints we had received about dangerous cycling on the Water of Leith walkway and was promised an occasional police patrol. The committee had identified parking near schools and dog fouling as major concerns for the Pentlands neighbourhood community.
Norma had attended the Health and Wellbeing Subgroup meeting at which there had been discussion of LOOPS (Local Opportunities for Older People). She had offered the JG market community stall to LOOPS, possibly in January when the stall was still free. Allister McKillop, Chair of Currie CC, had encouraged attendance at the Health Fair to be held at the Gibson Craig Hall in April and Balerno had taken an initiative on Dementia Awareness for sufferers and carers. Domestic abuse was still an important issue in the Pentlands area.

From the Transport and Environment Action Group Neil reported discussion of the Community Plan priorities of ensuring that parks and gardens should be well maintained and recycling promoted. The group wished to promote the formation of Friends of Parks groups. Cycling facilities, improved buses and transport for the elderly were also looked at in the context of promoting more accessible transport in the area.
 4. Police report: PC Alistair Murdoch reported only 19 calls to police from the Juniper Green/ Baberton area during the past month. A case of housebreaking and theft of a car from a house in JG on 5 November had resulted in an arrest. Otherwise the calls had been about relatively minor matters such as alarm activations, youth disturbances and minor assaults. There had been another case of fly-tipping into the Water of Leith near the former Splash Bathrooms site, but there had been no witnesses or evidence of who was responsible. We were reminded that new drink driving regulations would start on 5 December and that police would take a high profile stance on enforcement. 
 5. JGCC matters


5.1  Private road east of Bloomiehall Park … outcome of public meeting: Helen had asked Registers of Scotland about ownership of the road. The only information was in the Sasines Register where it appeared the land might form part of Bloomiehall Park which belongs to CEC. She had asked CEC for their view on this, a request which Dominic would follow up with officials. Neil and Cliff had been at an on-site meeting with Andy Edwards of the Roads Department and Ricky Henderson. A major problem was a lack of drainage, resulting in flooding in wet weather at the lowest point. Proposed interim action was to fill the potholes and roll the road flat, provided Craig Dunlop could find the necessary resource in his budget. There was a broken drain cover which was Scottish Water’s responsibility to replace. Andy was hopeful of doing something to improve the road in 2015, possibly funded from the NEPS programme. It was recognized that considerable wear to the surface was caused by council vehicles going to and from the park. However, Andy had not yet had a response from Craig Dunlop to his request for help with repairs from the Parks Department.

On the question of private roads, Dominic said that the Council was considering lighting on 
Baberton Loan. Some concerns had been expressed by members of the public about the 
siting of buildings, a new road and the felling of trees at the Woodhall Equestrian Centre. 
Ownership of the property was still a mystery.
5.2  Facebook page for JGCC: Craig Stewart had set up the JG Farmers’ Market Facebook page as a Community Page. Helen had researched the possibility of a JGCC page but preferred the option of an Organisation Page which, unlike the Community Page, could be edited by the CC. After distributing examples from other Community Councils, Helen said she might manage to set up and edit a Facebook page, but only if someone else would share the work involved. Russell had already offered his assistance. It was agreed that Russell and Craig would be approached to ascertain what they could do to help. Action: Cliff?

5.3  Police Box plans: Ursula outlined her progress on refurbishing the police box; she had 
had difficulty in obtaining a precise match in Dulux Metalshield with the dark green used 
on the village signs, but thought no one would notice a difference. She was considering an 
apple related theme, selling seasonal Scottish fruit and possibly apple trees. She had 
investigated the possibility of selling newspapers, but had had to rule it out on the grounds 
of cost and storage space as well as competition from others making newspaper deliveries. 
She would sell C&B News. Seasonal opening would be for the same hours as the cycle 
shop. She was also considering click and collect deliveries. She hoped the Electricity Board, 
as owners of the land, could be persuaded to clear up the mess around the police box. Cliff 
suggested she might take the community stall one month in 2015 to publicise her business 
and that Juniper Green could have an apple day like the one in Balerno.

5.4  JG Farmers Market move to Village Hall, plans for 2015: the long-term viability 
of 
the market was still in question. However, it was agreed that JGCC would support the Fair 
Trade stall for a further 3 months and run the market at least until the expiry of our licence 
at the end of September 2015. To boost footfall, it had been suggested that we should leaflet 
Baberton Mains in January. Nick had proposed permanent yellow posters in notice boards. 
At least 3 stalls should in future be outside to attract people in. Richard was asked to 
convene a meeting of the publicity sub-group to consider these possibilities and how else to 
increase attendance. Action: Richard

5.5  Friends of Curriemuirend Park AGM: Jim reported no changes to the committee. 
Clovenstone Primary School had been planting bulbs and had helped erect bird boxes near  
the entrance to the underpass. A mess had been left from 2 unofficial bonfires on the night  
of 5th  November. A winter walk was being planned and educational packs were being 
developed.                                                                                                                     


5.6  Meet Your Politicians … Gibson-Craig, Mon 8 Dec: Richard and Vic were asked to 
select eight questions on behalf of JGCC from those submitted by residents of JG, 
Currie and Balerno. All questions were to be in by the end of November. Action: Vic and 
Richard
 6. Councillors’ corner: Dominic, as the only councillor present, had nothing to add to what had    already been said.
 7.  AOCB


7.1  OAP Christmas Dinner, Sat 6 Dec: JGCC had been invited to send a representative 
and partner to 
this event. If no one else would or could attend, Cliff and Liz would go. 

7.2  Baberton Golf Club request for a sign on Lanark Road: it appeared that to qualify 
for a brown sign indicating a visitor attraction, the golf club would need to be accredited by 
Visit Scotland. Cliff would advise the club to seek such accreditation. Action: Cliff

7.3  Social Evening 2015: it was agreed to seek a booking at Al Borgo in the latter part of 
January. Cliff would circulate possible dates. Action: Cliff

7.4 Date of meetings in 2015:  in view of possible difficulties for Neil and Russell in 
attending meetings on Tuesday evenings, it was suggested that Wednesday evenings might 
be more suitable. However, that would not suit everyone. A decision on whether to alternate 
between Tuesday and Wednesday nights was deferred and it was agreed to hold the next 
meeting on Tuesday 27 January.
7.5 Village Hall signs: Richard had obtained a quotation for a sign at the hall which would meet CEC conditions for erecting signposts on Lanark Road. The total cost was in the region of £1,000 including VAT. Subsequently, C&B news had agreed to contribute £250 and Cliff had approached the Currie and District Round Table to ask them if they would make a similar donation. The balance would be shared equally between JGCC and the Village Hall Organisation. This proposal was accepted and Richard was asked to proceed with the project. Action: Richard
Malcolm Brown, Chair of the Village Hall Organisation, had requested a donation from the JGCC community fund for £300 towards the upkeep of the garden.  This had been agreed by email. Action Ken
8. Date and venue of the Next Meeting, walkabouts etc: the next meeting would be held at 7.00 pm on Tuesday 27 January 2015 in the village hall committee room.  It was likely that the next walkabout would be in the middle of January probably on a Friday morning.
____________________________  Cliff Beevers, JGCC Chairperson,   ___  /  ____ /  ___


